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I. BY THE COMMISSION

A. Statement

1. This matter comes before the Commission for consideration of a Request for the Withdrawal of Advice Letter and Related Tariff Pages (Request for Withdrawal) submitted in Proceeding No. 15AL-0722TR filed on November 3, 2015 by Ramblin’ Express, Inc. (Ramblin’ Express).
2. On July 22, 2015, Ramblin’ Express filed an application
 for temporary authority to extend operations as a common carrier by motor vehicle for hire under Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity PUC No. 47966.  The temporary authority application submitted by Ramblin’ Express in Proceeding No. 15A-0626CP-Extension–TA was granted on August 7, 2015, by Decision No. C15-0835.

3. Ordering Paragraph (3)(b) of Decision No. C15-0835 stated “Ramblin’ Express shall not commence operation under this temporary extension of authority until it has filed an advice letter and tariff on not less than five days’ notice to the Commission.”  

4. Ramblin’ Express, on August 31, 2015, filed Advice Letter No. 2 and the 5th Revised Page 4 and the 16th Revised Page 8 to Passenger Tariff, Colorado PUC No. 4 to comply with Ordering Paragraph (3)(b).  The proposed effective date of the tariff pages was September 21, 2015.

5. In the Request for the Withdrawal, Mr. Todd Holland, the owner of Ramblin’ Express states:

The 5th Revised Page 4 to Colo. PUC No. 4, updated the Scope of Operations to include the new extended area being served per Decision No. C15-0835.
The 16th Revised Page 8 to Colo. PUC 4, updated the One-way & Round-trip Fares to and from Black Hawk / Central City, to include new extended area being served per Decision No. C15-0835.
The effective date of those documents was Monday September 21, 2015. 

Ramblin Express has subsequently requested the full withdrawal of our Temporary Authority to expand Operations as recently granted under Proceeding Number 15A-0626CP-TA, thus we request the full withdrawal of the above two Tariff pages which included updates and references to that extended territory.
6. In consideration of the information provided with the Request for Withdrawal, the Commission finds that Ramblin’ Express has shown good cause to grant the withdrawal of Advice Letter No. 2 and the 5th Revised Page 4 and the 16th Revised Page 8 to Passenger Tariff, Colorado PUC No. 4.

II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. The Request for the Withdrawal of Advice Letter and Related Tariff Pages submitted in Proceeding No. 15AL-0722TR filed on November 3, 2015 by Ramblin’ Express, Inc. is granted.
2. The 20-day time period provided by § 40-6-114(1), C.R.S., to file an application for rehearing, reargument, or reconsideration shall begin on the first day after the effective date of this Decision.

3. This Decision is effective on its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING
November 12, 2015.
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� The temporary authority application submitted by Ramblin’ Express on July 22, 2015, was assigned Proceeding No. 15A-0626CP-Extension-TA.
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